
30th January 2006

Lisa Mullin

NIAER

Queen’s House

14 Queen Street

Belfast

BT1 6ER

Re. Transmission & Distribution Price Control for NIE – 2007-2012

Dear Lisa

The consultation paper on proposals for the NIE T&D revenue review published by NIAER on 14 December 2005 refers. ESBNG welcomes the opportunity to be able to contribute to the development of thinking on the approach for the NIE price control in the context of the introduction of the Single Electricity Market in July 2007, and given the continued movement to an All Island Energy Market at some later date. The time period for the price control now under consideration– 2007-2012, overlaps and coincides with the introduction of these considerable changes to the electricity market structure on the island. 
While the NIE Price control is primarily a matter for NIE, NIAER and customers making use of the system in Northern Ireland the decisions of NIAER in respect of NIE, and CER in respect of ESBNG and ESB Networks, will have wider all-island ramifications in this new market context.  Of course, there will at least initially remain quite legitimate differences in approach, even in an all-island context, for system security and planning standards as well as standards for maintenance and capital works given the need for each system operator to ensure it is able to fulfil its own statutory obligations.  Naturally other elements which are central to the price control, such as the required rate of return on the money markets and the applicable corporate taxation regime are obviously jurisdictional in nature and influenced by jurisdictional factors.  
However, ESBNG is concerned that in determining the parameters of the NIE Price control that sufficient cognisance will be given by NIAER to the impacts decisions are likely have on the efficient functioning of the single market, and that where possible decisions should not create unnecessary distortions which are likely to influence market participants’ behaviour.  In addition NIAER may already be aware that consideration is also being given to many of the revenue related issues, including those for modelling consistent TUoS tariffs on an all-island basis as part of the TSO readiness stream associated with the implementation of SEM.  It is ESBNG’s understanding that a consistent TUoS tariffing methodology for generators will be implemented from 1 January 2008
. In order to model a consistent set of network tariffs relevant considerations are likely to include the approach adopted for network valuation, the network depreciation schedules and the applicable rate of return.   ESBNG looks forward to the opportunity to work constructively with NIAER, and NIE, as part of this process.  
We look forward to an opportunity to comment on the next steps in NIAER’s 2007-2012 revenue determination for NIE and we are sure NIAER will take into consideration as part of this the need to be conscious of this all island dimension.

Kind regards

Bill Thompson

Economist, Transmission Pricing

ESB National Grid
� This assumption was included in the November 2005 draft of the Single Assumptions Document concerning the Single Market.





